MINEHEAD/ALCOMBE ECUMENICAL MISSION MEETING (10am 25 May 2016 @ MBC)

Present: Simon Robinson; John and Chris Dickinson; Tina MacDonald; Andrew Vidamour; David Brown; Andrew McCausland; 

The meeting began with a time of prayer

Feedback had been received from Stephen Stuckes and Chris Lawson. Four responses had also been received from the Methodist Church. Andrew V read these items out and retained them for future reference.

Simon Robinson fed back from the Anglican congregations. They had recently had a series of prayer meetings and found themselves praying together in Wellington Square on a few occasions. They felt there was no point in asking the Lord to grow them in confidence in the Gospel and then stay in the building. In the light of this Simon wondered about some outdoor events – perhaps some prayer stations available to members of the public. 

John D asked how we undergird all of this in prayer. The Archbishops had recently issued a call to prayer. Could something be done under the banner of ‘Love Minehead’ but on a more regular basis. Simon mentioned ‘Bristol Noise’ where the Church serves their communities practically such as paint fences, clear gardens etc.

Andrew V mentioned the Costa events when an Apologist, Andy Bannister, spoke. He thought they were excellent and could be repeated.

Simon felt that follow up e.g. Alpha or something similar would be absolutely essential and this should be agreed and well prepared beforehand. This could be a town wide Alpha course. 

John suggested there was perhaps a need for a renewal mission (in the Church) before there was a revival mission (in the community).

There was a sense in which the discussion thus far had been less about ‘events’ and more about the priority of prayer before hand and suitable follow up.

It was suggested that we might hold one or two ecumenical ‘commissioning events’ in the Autumn – possibly under the heading of ‘Love Minehead’ - ahead of 2017, to inspire, encourage, challenge and commission the Church for Mission. Simon suggested we might invite the two Bishops to participate in this who are both from the evangelical wing of the Church and are committed to mission. Others could also be invited to address such a gathering – Graham Thompson, Chair of the Plymouth & Exeter Methodist District, was also suggested as was Carl Smethurst. It may be an event with multiple contributions – what an encouragement to see three denominational leaders sharing together.

ACTION: Simon to talk with the Bishops; Andrew V to talk with Graham; Andrew M to talk to Carl Smethurst. There could be one event – probably a Sunday evening - in the Autumn and another in early 2017 before any ‘mission’ events took place. Each should include one or more inspirational speakers (see above); worship; and time for prayer. 

John raised the matter of the need for a steering group and chair to take things forward. This should be discussed and agreed fairly soon as time was marching on.
We turned our attention to the events which were discussed last meeting:

Having not been able to attend the last meeting Simon warned that we must be careful to put our energies into a few good things rather than spread ourselves too thinly. He suggested turning the walk of witness into a passion play.

Andrew suggested we should focus on the three major events: 1. The Passion Play (perhaps linked to the Good Friday Walk of Witness); 2. The Pentecost ‘Party in the Park’ in June; and 3. A week of Mission. Other ideas could be kept for future years. Everything doesn’t have to be done next year.

After a ‘round the room’ discussion there was a sense of consensus for the following:
1. To try and do three ‘big’ things was still too much;
2. Time was short and it would be better to keep the Passion play to 2018;
3. We should do the Party in the Park (which would be a community outreach event); 

4. Rather than hold a ‘Mission Week’ we should create opportunities to be more present in the town e.g. painting fences; clearing rubbish; offering prayer stations (i.e. HOPE); mime; etc. This should be linked to an ‘evangelistic event’ “that evening”. Simon helpfully summarised it as ‘walking towards people and inviting them to something.’
5. The importance of good preparedness (e.g. motivation and prayer) and good follow-up opportunities (e.g. Alpha or the like) was reiterated as essential; 
David Brown had bought a DVD of a mime called Watch the Lamb performed by Steve Murray. We watched this and agreed it was a powerful tool.
The meeting ended in prayer

The date of the next meeting was suggested as 10.30am on Wednesday 31st August in St Andrew’s Annexe.

………………………..

MINEHEAD/ALCOMBE ECUMENICAL MISSION MEETING (12/4/16)
Tim Langdon reminded the meeting of previous ecumenical ventures, including the Diamond Jubilee Street Party (2012) and the Life Festival (2013).

It was noted that 2017 marks the Bicentenary of Minehead Baptist Church, and the results of a recent congregational questionnaire on this could suggest some ecumenical mission projects.

It was agreed that (hopefully) all Churches would conduct similar surveys as to what people would like included (events, topics, speakers) and what they would help with and support - Andrew Vidamour to action a template for this.

It was hoped to arrange a variety of events to appeal to as wide a range of people as possible, and to enable as many people as possible to help. Projects needed to be ‘doable’

Several ideas were put forward:

1. A Passion Play around the town, possibly on Palm Sunday/Good Friday/Easter Monday, with music. Suggested possible venues included the Regal balcony, Wellington Square and Blenheim Gardens – maybe with movement between these. Possible distribution of Gospels, and other follow-up work. The Passion Trust may help with resources (fundraising, scripts etc).

2. A Party in the Park (Blenheim Gardens) on June 4th 2017 (Pentecost Sunday), with worship and refreshments for the whole community.

3. A Mission Week, either in a large marquee (maybe off Seaward Way, Alcombe) or at the Regal. To include different styles of event to appeal to all ages. Drama, music, speakers. Daytime and evening timings. Follow-up: Alpha? Emmaus? Messy Church and other existing children’s and youth groups.

4. ‘Life’ Exhibition.

5. A Christian Arts Festival (over 2 or 3 days?), at different Church venues and with some street work (e.g. mime artists). Also use former Tourist Information building on seafront?

6. An Exhibition of the Methodist Collection of Contemporary Christian Art. Including schools work and maybe Exhibition-related talks for adults. 

7. A Flower Festival, maybe including handicrafts made by Christians.

8. Use of the ‘key to life’ van from ‘Counties’ (evangelistic organisation) for advertisement/promotion around the town.

9. Use regular events (e.g. ecumenical Summer Holiday Club) to continue the themes of the Mission and to advertise events.

10. Invite speaker/s from Spring Harvest, Saltmine Theatre and Christian Music Ministries (Roger Jones) to take part.

11. Smaller events arranged by individual Churches.

12. It was important to have a forward-looking practical project to help ground and forward the Mission. Support for sufferers from domestic abuse was suggested: a drop-in centre, a safe house, education in schools. Ecumenical fundraising and practical and prayerful help.

13. Prayer support for the Mission is crucial, for example through the occasional ‘Love Minehead, Love Alcombe’ event as well as ongoing denominational and shared prayer.

Date of next meeting: Weds 25th May (10am) in the Lounge, Minehead Baptist Church (Parks Lane entrance).         

